
 
May 2nd, 2025 

 RE: Guam Fire Department Vehicle and Equipment Procurement CPF  

 Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for Guam Fire Department’s Vehicle and Equipment Procurement in fiscal year 

2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Guam Fire Department (GFD), located at Suite 

1001, DNA Building, Hagatna, Guam, 96932. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because 

it will procure much needed vehicle units and equipment will enable the GFD to continue providing the 

public with the highest level of pre-hospital care, fire damage mitigation, and lifesaving mission 

effectiveness achievable. 

This project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 306 

of the Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

Sincerely,  

 

Member of Congress 


